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Purpose:
GABC  Meeting
Location:
Grafton Cafeteria
Date: 

Sept 19, 2016, 6:00 pm – 8:00 pm
	Attendance
	
	
	
	
	

	Andrew Minter-President
	X
	Sandra DiGangi-Membership
	X
	Senior Recognition-Shannon Davie
	X

	Keith Zagursky-Vice President
	
	Susan Armstrong-Banquets
	X
	Kristen Teubert-Spiritwear
	

	Melanie Houle-Secretary
	X
	Kevin Armstrong-Newsletter
	X
	Courtney Engel-Spiritwear
	

	Erin Tapajna-Treasurer
	
	Brandi Davis- Concessions
	
	Terri Stumpo-Concessions
	X

	Laura Sutton-GHS Athletic Director
	X
	Tricia O’Grady-Volunteers
	X
	Kelly Harrah
	

	Clark Ward-GMS Athletic Director
	X
	Matt Lewellen-GHS Assistant AD
	
	Fundraising
	

	Publicity
	
	Outreach
	
	Guest
	


President-Andrew: Concessions went well for the two first football games.  Poquoson game was extremely busy (busier than any last year). Bruton game was slower, but we still did very well.
Athletic Director-Coach Ward: He is in need of chairs for the middle school gym.  Some research has shown that 25-30 chairs will run about $3,500-4,000.  Maybe PTA and GABC could split the cost? We will need to discuss this further at the next board meeting. (OPEN) 

Middle School Athletic T-shirts: Both Coach Ward and Sandra brought up the issue of middle school students (that are members of GABC) receiving a T-shirt.  It was decided that they should receive a T-shirt.  Coach Sutton found an entire box of Grafton Athletic T-shirts that could possibly be used for the middle school (depending on sizes).  Allowing the middle school students to get the T-shirts will help make a seamless transition to high school.  Sandra will change the GABC membership form to read that all student athletes will get a T-shirt not just the JV athletes.  Sandra will need the rosters for the different sports to make sure that the athletes get the T- shirts.
Middle school football game-Terri is going to set up for the next middle school football game.  We will sell pizza, candy and chips and drinks.  Andrew and Susan will also be there.  Need the middle school basketball schedule to arrange concessions for that.  Coach Ward will have parent volunteers for the middle school basket ball concessions.  Boy parents will sell at the girls games and girl parents will sell at the boys game.  

Membership-Sandra:  Membership forms can no longer be accessed online.  Currently people can buy spirit wear on line but there is no way to separate out spirit wear payments and membership payments.  We cannot itemize the bill.  Sandra can get the form on line but she has no way of knowing if they paid.  The spirit wear online is using Square.  Not sure if Square has a way to break the payments out.  Sandra will contact Kristen to see if she has worked out a payment plan yet.
Concessions-Terri: We have a freezer ($50) that we can put at Bailey. We can store hamburgers and other things in it.  Hopefully we will get it moved in the next week or so.  We need a money box with dividers so that it is easier to make change. It is OK for the volunteers to take a drink but most should pay for their food.
Newsletter-Kevin: Volleyball is the only fall sport that has updated the GABC website.  Kevin has not found any other parents to update the fall sports. He has made some updates. Let him know if you need anything else. 
Fundraisers:  
· In the past we have done carwashes to raise money for scholarships and other      expenses.  We may not need to do this since we reduced the number of T-shirts.  
· We will do a 50/50 raffle on senior night and homecoming.  
· Kroger card can only be linked to one organization.  We have to provide the Tax   forms to Kroger.   501C3 Erin needs to work on this.  We are currently a 504 nonprofit, some organizations need us to be a 501C3.  
· Shannon mentioned that Tabb has had an issue getting volunteers as well and they use Langley Airman groups that need volunteer hours.  Will they need to be background checked?  They are not directly working with kids so it may not be an issue.  
Volunteers-Tricia: Please respond to Tricia with your volunteer hours.  For the June, July, August report, we reported 6 volunteers for a total of 92 hours. She has not received many emails confirming additional hours. Tricia turns the numbers in to York County and they report how involved the parents are with the school.  Helps make the school look good. 
Action Items:

Need further discussion regarding the purchasing of chairs for the middle school gym.
Next Meeting:  Monday, October 24, 2016 6:00 pm 
Grafton Cafeteria
Prepared by:

Melanie Houle

GABC Secretary 2016-2017

